

REPORT TO COUNCIL – 7 MARCH 2006

Property Services

The service has been concentrating on core issues over the past few months, including asset valuations and rent reviews.  The commercial rental income and capital receipts are both ahead of estimates.

University of Cumbria

There is a considerable amount of activity taking place to set up the University from August 2007.  The ‘due diligence’ process is well under way and St Martins College and Cumbria Institute of the Arts have established 11 Working Groups covering academic and non-academic aspects of merger.  Estates consultants have been engaged and are developing options for the future.  Carlisle City Council is now linked with the emerging University at Chief Executive and Director levels.  The position of the University of Central Lancashire remains unclear, although all the indications are that a decision about its Carlisle and Penrith campuses is imminent.

Medical and Dental Education

Medical and dental education is set to expand in Carlisle.  A Department of Health/Higher Education Funding Council Joint Committee announced in January 108 additional medical numbers, with 50 allocated to the University of Liverpool in collaboration with Lancaster University, University of Central Lancashire and St Martin’s College, some of which will be in Carlisle.  It also approved a joint bid from the universities of Liverpool, Central Lancashire, Lancaster and St Martin's College for dental education in Cumbria and Lancashire for an extra 32 graduate entry places, with four Teaching Centres, one of which is to be located in Carlisle.

Schools Review

Schools Review.  The County Council’s Review of School Organisation is now well under way.  The City Council is represented on the Carlisle Local Partnership Group which is meeting frequently and has considered options for Carlisle’s secondary sector.

Finance

Certain procedural issues have been raised by District Audit with regard to the City Council’s accounts for 2004-05.

The matters raised are being addressed by the Town Clerk and Chief Executive, the Head of Corporate Services and the Council’s Finance Unit and a paper, together with an action plan, will be presented to the Accounts Committee on 7 March 2006.

Councillor E Firth

Chairman

Finance and Resources Committee
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